
15 April 2013 

Ms Marlene Tucker 
A/g Executive Director 

QANTAS 

International Air Services Commission 
GPO Box630 
Canberra ACT 2601 

Dear Ms Tu.9J.<~ ~ 
~· ,. .... ,.. 

Renewal of Commission Determinations 

Thank you for your recent letter which invited Qantas to express its interest in the 
renewal of determinations allocating capacity to the Qantas Group which will expire 
within the next 12 months. 

Qantas' requests in relation to these determinations are outlined in the attachment to 
this letter. 

We would be pleased to provide any further information the Commission might 
require in considering our renewal requests. 

Yours sincerely 

-
Tony Wheelen 
Executive Manager 
Government and International Relations 

Qantas Airways limited ABN 16 009 661 901 
10 Bourke Road Mascot NSW 2020 Australia 

Telephone +61 2 9691 3636 

qantas.com 
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ATTACHMENT 

[2009] IASC 101 - Vietnam Route 

This determination, as varied by Decision 2009/221, allocates one frequency per 
week of dedicated freight capacity on the Vietnam route. 

Renewal of this determination is requested for a further five years from 13 January 
2014. Qantas continues to monitor the market for freight services on the Vietnam 
route and seeks renewal on the basis that the capacity will be fully utilised by 
31 December 2016. 

[2008] IASC 121- China Route 

This determination, as varied by decision 2010/203, allocates 2,301 seats per week 
in each direction on the China route and includes conditions to permit joint services 
with China Eastern Airlines. There is a small amount of unused capacity to allow for 
aircraft substitution. 

Qantas seeks renewal of this determination for a further five years from 2 March 
2014. 

[2009] IASC 104 -Indonesia Route 

Qantas is fully utilising this determination which allocates 389 seats per week on the 
Indonesia route and four passenger services per week beyond Indonesia. 

We therefore seek renewal of this determination for a further five years from 3 April 
2014. 
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